
March 16, 2021 Department of Administration Memorandum 
 
Included in the State Ethics Commission June 24, 2021 letter to the House Legislative Oversight Committee 
(LOC).  This information was provided in response to the following question in LOC’s June 7, 2021, letter to 
the State Ethics Commission: “16. Did the agency survey staff to gauge their interest or support for a 
continuation of remote work options?” 

 
 
In addition to providing the information in this document, State Ethics Commission provided the following 
response: 
• A formal survey was not conducted; however, many staff members expressed an interest in remote 

work.  While this option would not be appropriate for all departments, telecommuting would be a viable 
option for some employees.  Efforts at maintaining telecommuting were abandoned due to Executive 
Order 2021-12 and a memorandum from the Department of Administration dated March 16, 2021.  
Both are attached.  

 
 












